
 
 

 
 

KINGS BARTON FORUM 
 

Tuesday, 20 October 2020 
Attendance: 

 
Councillors 

 
Cllr Rutter (Winchester City Council) (Chairperson) 

 
 

Cllr Godfrey, Winchester City Council 
Cllr Learney, Winchester City Council 
Cllr Porter, Winchester City Council 
Cllr Prince, Winchester City Council  
 

Cllr Scott, Winchester City Council 
Cllr Warwick, Hampshire County Council 
Cllr Tod, Hampshire County Council 

 
Apologies for Absence:  
Cllr Horrill (Winchester City Council), Cllr Duncan (Headbourne Worthy Parish Council) 
and Cllr Burgess (Littleton & Harestock Parish Council) 
 
Other Councillors in attendance who addressed the meeting: 
 
Councillor Weir 
 
Other Councillors in attendance who did not address the meeting: 
 
Councillor Cunningham 
 
Full audio and video recording of the meeting 
 

 
1.    APOLOGIES  

 
Apologies for the meeting were noted as above. 
 
 
 

2.    CHAIRPERSONS ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 
The Chairperson made several announcements. 
 
She thanked Mr Tilbury, Strategic Director at the City Council who had left the 
council in September 2020 and introduced Mrs Pinnock, Service Lead for the 
Built Environment who would now be undertaking that role on the Forum.  
 
She informed members that Mr Hughes would now be combining his existing 
role with that of the Kings Barton Community Development officer. Mr Hughes 
would be the day to day contact and liaison officer at the city council. 
 
 
 

https://democracy.winchester.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=160&MId=2588&Ver=4


 
 

 
 

3.    DISCLOSURES OF INTERESTS  
 
Councillor Weir declared a personal (but not prejudicial) interest concerning 
report, ref KBF27 due to her being a Trustee of the University of Winchester 
Academy Trust. 
 
Councillors Porter, Tod and Warwick who were members of Hampshire County 
Council, declared personal (but not prejudicial) interests in relation to report, ref 
KBF27 which may relate to areas of responsibility of Hampshire County Council. 
Also, Councillor Tod and Porter advised that they were cabinet members at 
Winchester City Council. 
 

4.    MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE 21 JANUARY 2020  
 

RESOLVED: 
 

That the minutes of the previous meeting held on the 21 January 
2020 be approved and adopted. 

 
5.    PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  

 
The Chairperson advised that the following members of the public had registered 
to address the Forum; Caterina Zucca (Chair of the Kings Barton Residents 
Association (KBRA)), Mike Slinn (Vice-Chair of the Kings Barton Residents 
Association (KBRA)) and Ed Spooner. 
 
Caterina Zucca explained that the KBRA had previously submitted several 
questions to officers and that these had been responded to. Further questions 
had been raised as a result of the responses received. These further questions 
related to; establishing a safe crossing point along Andover road, the Movement 
Strategy/Walking and Cycling Plan, the surfacing of roads and junctions, 
undertaking a site visit, landscaping, the play park and the Community 
Development worker role. Finally, Ms Zucca advised that a petition had been 
created regarding the issues around a safe crossing point on Andover road. It 
was intended to present this petition to the County Council on the 3rd December 
2020 and she asked the forum to support it. 
 
The County Council members present, Mr Hughes and Mr Hill of CALA Homes 
responded to the questions and updated all those present on the current 
position.  
 
Mr Hughes then updated the Forum on a number of the points raised including 
Park and Ride and the Community Development Worker role. He advised that he 
would be arranging a site visit shortly in line with public health advice. Regular 
meetings were taking place with County Council officers regarding highways 
issues and the relevant County Council officer would be invited to attend the next 
meeting of the forum. 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

Mr Hill (CALA Homes) updated the forum regarding the remedial works 
undertaken to the play area and reported that he would provide a further update 
via email. Mr Hill also updated the Forum regarding the programme of tree 
planting and the delivery and installation of street furniture. 
 
The County Council members present provided an update following recent 
meetings with officers and Councillor Tod offered to meet members of the KBRA 
to update them regarding the Movement Strategy. 
 
The Chairperson proposed that she would write to the County Council on behalf 
of the forum expressing the forum’s support for the residents’ petition of a 
crossing on Andover Road and also a crossing on Worthy Lane. This was 
agreed. 
 
Councillor Weir addressed the Forum. She wished to recognise the achievement 
that the new school had opened on schedule and had welcomed its first pupils. 
She also advised that feedback from parents had been positive. However, she 
considered that a large number of parents were accessing the school via the 
Ridgeline and wanted to reiterate points raised earlier regarding the quality and 
safety of the current path and access. The Chairperson agreed to include this 
element within her communication with the County Council. 
 

6.    KINGS BARTON IMPLEMENTATION UPDATE REPORT  
 
Mr Hughes provided the Forum with an update on progress at Kings Barton 
including the development process and future works.  
 
Mr Hughes reported that: 
 

 Reserved matters consent for 423 dwellings had been granted (Phases 
1A and 1B).   

 All 223 dwellings at Phase 1B were now sold.  

 Discussions with Hampshire County Council Highways continue to allow 
the adoptable roads to be put forward for their twelve-month maintenance 
period. 

 As of September 2020, there were 36 occupations at Phase 1A, including 
four affordable units which made a total of 258 occupations across the 
site. 

 
Mr Hughes also gave an update regarding: 
 

 the Kings Barton Implementation Officer and the Community 
Development officer roles 

 the granting of an extension of hours of operation to CALA Homes under 
the governments “Our Plan to Rebuild” scheme. 

 that Barton Farm Primary school had opened in September with 27 Year 
R pupils. 

 
 



 
 

 
 

Members asked several questions and comments regarding; S106 triggers, 
highways issues, consultation over scheme designs and the factors affecting the 
“build-out” rate. These were responded to by officers and Mr Hill accordingly. 
 
 

RESOLVED: 
 

That the content of the report is noted 
 

7.    FUTURE MEETINGS OF THE FORUM  
 
The Chairperson advised that future meetings of the forum were planned for the 
19th January 2021 and the 16th March 2021. She also wanted to introduce a work 
programme of items for discussion at future meetings and the following items 
were put forward: 
  

 S106 Schedule and Triggers (standing agenda item) 

 Highways Issues (to include a briefing from a Hampshire County Council 
representative) 

 Housing Association liaison and update (initial focus on Phase 1B) 

 Barton meadows 

 The village centre 

 Formal involvement of the Residents Association within the Forum (prior 
to detailed discussion on this item it was agreed that a standing agenda 
item would be created for the KBRA)  

 
 
 

The meeting commenced at 6.00 pm and concluded at 7.20 pm 
 
 
 

Chairperson 


